
  

 

Dear members and friends, 

            One Sunday morning, a mother went in to wake her son and tell him it was time to get ready to go to 
church.  He replied, “I’m not going.”   “Why not?” she asked.  “I’ll give you two reasons,” he said.  “One, they 
don’t like me, and two, I don’t like them.” 
            His mother replied, “I’ll give YOU two good reasons why you SHOULD go to church.  One, you’re 54 years 
old, and two, you’re the pastor!” 
            Well sometimes fellowship in any church can be a bit complex.  And yet, mom still had the right idea.    
It is worth it.  Part of the difficulty and the beauty lie in the fact that God did not make us identical to each 
other.  Even identical twins can have widely different world views. There are not two people who share the 
same opinion on anything.  And yet, by a great miracle, God gathers us together into this body of believers we 
call the church. 
            One good example of this difference is the project I did with your hymn requests.   This was my chance 
to get to know you and to find out what is meaningful to you musically.  To date, we have had two very 
different hymn sing Sundays with music requested by YOU.   And for over two months now, the music has been 
entirely your requests.   I hope you have enjoyed it as I have.   It highlights how very different our tastes can 
be.  But isn’t that how it is in the Kingdom? 
            In Matthew 13:52, Jesus is describing the Kingdom of Heaven to the religious folks.  He has this very 
unusual observation:  “...the kingdom of heaven is like a head of a household, who brings forth out of his 
treasure things new and old.” 
I find this description to be full of promise.   First, the Kingdom is full of treasure.  As the mom above believed, 
being active in the fellowship is important and worth it.  Even more, there is a treasure for all who will be 
devoted to it. 
            Second, notice it is the head of the household who bring forth a variety.   The question is not IF God 
wants the church to have a variety of people.   God is bringing them to our doorstep.   The real question, 
however, is if we are willing to embrace people whose views who may not be identical to ours.  And yet the 
master seems to take great joy in pointing out that these are all brought forth by his gracious hand. 
            Finally, I think it is important to note (and this was Jesus’ main point) that the real treasure lies in 
combining the old with the new.   I am very aware that each of us has our own personal tastes in music and 
some are quite diametrically opposed.   Yet, I look over our list of hymn requests and I see it as a treasure 
chest.  There are songs many of us sang long ago, hymns standard to our church, and new spiritual worship 
songs of a new generation of believers.  Christ calls this entire combination a treasure.  Will we? 
            I want to thank each of you who participated in letting me know which musical selections are 
meaningful to you.   My hope and prayer as we gather together in worship, is that we will learn to respect and 
to embrace one another’s styles, and that our church will always be open to the new work of the Holy Spirit. 
In Christ’s Service, 

Kevin Boyd, Pastor 
 

“Let us therefore make every effort to do what leads to peace and to mutual edification.”  -Romans 14:19 
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Stewardship 2020 
 

For over sixty years, Spring Branch  
Presbyterian Church, through its members,  
has been a shining light to our community  
surrounding Campbell Road. Like a beacon, 
many have been guided to our doors. 
 

For many years our membership has been faithful and kept that light 
shining financially.   Today, while the light is certainly glowing as brightly 
as ever, might it be true that the light is sometimes hidden under a  
basket? 
 
This year, our focus will be to lift that basket, and to do it by increased 
giving.  We want that light to shine brightly from our church, reaching out 
and illuminating our world, that we might be a part of showing Christ to 
those around us. We invite members to give their pledge beginning on 
October 13th through November 10th during our 2019 Stewardship  
campaign. Thank you for your support! 

Feed My Starving Children 

October 11th & 12th 
 

Spring Branch Presbyterian will once again be partnering 

with Pines Presbyterian Church to participate in 

a Feed My Starving Children (FMSC) MobilePack Friday, 

Oct. 11
th
 & Saturday, Oct. 12

th
. Through a FMSC  

MobilePack™ event, our community is responding to the cries of those in need by  

producing 113,000 nutritious meals for kids around the world.  
 

We invite you to join 740 volunteers to pack meals for this MobilePack event. During a 

two hour shift, adults and children 5 years and older will measure and scoop ingredients, 

seal and label bags, and prepare boxes for shipping.  
 

To register to volunteer, please contact Miguel in the church office, or sign up on the 

SBPC page which can be found here:  

https://www.fmsc.org/join-group?joincode=GVNN24. Thank you for your support! 

https://www.fmsc.org/join-group?joincode=GVNN24
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Presbyterian Women this Month: 

October Unwind at MacLane’s Cafe 

Unwind will meet for dinner on Monday, October 7 at 
MacLane’s Cafe.  We will gather at 6:00 for a time to 
relax and retreat; and to enjoy good food and  
fellowship with friends.  MacLane’s Cafe (https://
www.maclanescafe.com/) is located at 6395  
Woodway Dr. 77057, east of S. Voss Road and  
directly south of Second Baptist Church.  Let Denise 
Wilborn know you are coming by email 
(dwilborn55@gmail.com) or by text (713-725-2816).    

 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW BIBLE MODERATORS meet 10/2 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

PW BOARD meets 10/2 at 10:15 a.m. in Conference Room.  

UNWIND CIRCLE meets 10/7 at 6:00 p.m. at MacLane’s Café.  

PW CIRCLE meets 10/9 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

View Lesson 2 at: springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/ 

love-carved-in-stone/  

THE HORIZONS BIBLE study using ZOOM will be on Tuesday, 10/15, at 8:00 p.m. to 

discuss Lesson 2. 

ZIP TRIP on 10/16 at 9:30 a.m. will be a Brown Bag Mission and Fellowship  

at the church (Additional details will be announced soon). 

HAPPY HANDS meets on 10/23 at 9:30 a.m.   

PW  DIRECTORIES are available in the Church Office. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: October 15th at 8:00 p.m. 
 

“Horizon’s Bible Study meeting using Zoom, will discuss Lesson 2 on 

Tuesday, October 15th at 8:00 p.m. Contact Carol Davis at 

caroldavis@entouch.net by October 13 for a Zoom invitation to this 

meeting & to receive instructions on joining on your computer, tablet, or 

phone! Please view Lesson 2 video on the SBPC PW website before we 

meet.  

https://www.maclanescafe.com/
https://www.maclanescafe.com/
mailto:dwilborn55@gmail.com
http://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/love-carved-in-stone/
http://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/love-carved-in-stone/
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On Wednesday, September 18th, the Presbyterian Women had the pleasure of hosting Rev. 

Pat Clark for a book signing event about her journey through cancer. Rev. Pat served our 

church twenty years ago as an interim pastor. If you were unable to attend the signing, you 

may purchase a copy of her book: “Feeling The Spirit” on Amazon. Please see revpatclark.com 

for more information.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“It was wonderful to see a crowd of friendly faces! Such a sweet, sweet time!” 

 

SAVE THE DATE!  
 

 

 

 

 
Saturday, February 22, 2020 is the 
date of the women’s retreat at SBPC,  
sponsored by the Faith Development 
Team.  Rev. Mary D. D’Alessio 
(known as Mary D.) will be the retreat 
leader on “Listening to God.”   
 
More information will be coming 
soon, and registration begins in  
January. 
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 This Month at SBPC... 

Join us for Food and Fellowship! 
 

October 2 — King Ranch Casserole 

October 9 — Oktoberfest Fare 

October 16 — Tacos 

October 23 — BBQ 

October 30 —PW Taco Soup 

  (All Proceeds benefit the Scholarship Fund!) 

October Birthday Celebration! 

Please join family, friends, and congregation 
members Sunday, October 13 right after our 
10:50 worship service as we celebrate those in 
our church community born in October.  Linger 
for conversation, fellowship, and light snacks.  

The Gathering Place 
 

In September, The Gathering Place (TGP) took a Voyage to the High Seas! On October 
21st, we’ll be celebrating our favorite college football teams! Wear your favorite 
jersey and join us for the fun! 

More volunteers are always needed. If you can spare one Monday of the month (third 
Monday) from 10 AM to 1 PM, we would love for you to join us. It is a fun and 
rewarding experience!  

The Gathering Place is an ecumenical partnership with CarePartners® which provides 
memory care activities, lunch, and a respite for caregivers of people with dementia. 
For more information, please snag a brochure from the pews in the Sanctuary or the 
main Church Office.  
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Child Protection Policy Training 
 

 

The Spring Branch Presbyterian Church session created and approved the Child  

Protection Policy (CPP) to be proactive in keeping our children, youth, people with  

disabilities, volunteers and staff safe from any form of abuse (physical, emotional, sexual, 

or neglect).  Anyone who works with our children, youth, or people with disabilities is  

currently required to take the Child Protection Policy training every two years.  

This includes:  

• all SBPC paid staff,  

• all Teaching Elders,  

• all active Ruling Elders,  

• all Academy paid staff,  

• all Academy volunteers,  

• all Christian Education/Faith Development and Worship volunteers, 

• and any group or organization, such as Boy Scouts or Girl Scouts, wanting to use 

our church property for more than a one-time event must also take the Child  

 Protection Policy training.  
 

Training will be offered three times during the month of October: 

• Sunday, October 13: Join us for our monthly birthday celebration before the  

 training; lunch provided. 

• Wednesday, October 16:  Bring your Wednesday Night Supper to the  

Conference Room at 6:30. 

• Tuesday, October 22: Join us at 6:00 before our monthly session meeting.  Light 

snacks provided. 
 

If you are not sure if you currently need to take the Child Protection Policy training, please 

contact Denise Wilborn (dwilborn55@gmail.com).  To RSVP and if you need child care, let 

Denise know as well.   
 

mailto:dwilborn55@gmail.com
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 Spring Branch Presbyterian will be participating in the City of Spring Valley  

Village  2019 Fall Festival on Saturday October 5, 2019 from 10:00 AM -2:00 PM.   

We would love to have you stop by our booth with your friends and family.  

If you would like to help with the booth, please let the Church Office know.  

We would be glad to have a few volunteers.   

Drop off your gently used and washed 
items that your kids have outgrown 
between October 2nd-16th outside 
the Academy Office. Then come shop 
in the breezeway on October 19th 
from 10:00am-4:00pm and October 
20th 9:30am-2:00pm. Recommended 
items to donate: school uniforms, 
church shoes, dance shoes, dance outfits, Halloween  
costumes, jackets, kids clothing ages Newborn-Kids Large.  
If you have any questions, please call or email Liz Earnest at 713-202-8677 or 
westsideu@yahoo.com.  

October 19 & 20th! 

mailto:westsideu@yahoo.com
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Daniel and Sarah Powell are expecting a baby boy! 

Let’s celebrate with a dessert shower 

Saturday, November 9, 2019 

1:00- 3:30 pm 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 

1215 Campbell Rd 

In the Fellowship Hall 

Sarah Dikeman    Victoria Kissinger    Jennifer Miller   

Barbara Tremble        Doris Wright     Delia Nix    

Registered at: Target & Amazon 
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Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart 

Dear Church Family,  

 

Thank you all so much for the prayers, kind gestures, 

love and food that was sent our way during the past 

few months. We could not have made it without all of 

it. Your generosity is amazing! 

The Miller Family 

Jennifer, Todd, Jake, Victoria and Joey 
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Address Book Band-Aids (fabric) Baseball Caps 2020 Calendar 

Comb Dental floss Deodorant Disposable Razors 

Flashlight w/ batteries Kleenex Lip Balm Lotion 

Nail clippers Gold Bond Powder Gold Bond Cream Hot Chocolate 

Q-Tips Needle & thread Shaving Cream Soap & Shampoo 

Toothbrush Toothpaste Gum & Candy Key Chains 

Pocket-size notebooks Mechanical pencils Pens Playing Cards 

Popcorn Socks Sudoku Texas Souvenirs 

T-Shirts USB Flash Drives Word Search Books  

It’s time to prepare to pack Seafarer’s Boxes on December 1st! 

On December 1st, we will be packing and wrapping shoe boxes during the Sunday School 

hour, full of goodies to send to the Seafarer’s Center at the Port of Houston.  We need lots of 

boxes, so get out there and go shoe shopping! Our goal is to collect over 100 boxes to pack.  

One year, we packed over 120 boxes!  Ladies’ sized boxes are the 

best, but we can also accept the plastic shoe boxes with lids that you 

can buy at the dollar store, at Walmart, or other stores. Then, the 

Seafarer has a nice container to keep, as well as all the wonderful 

contents. If you have any questions, please contact Laurie Mitchell.  
 

 

We are looking for a volunteer to deliver the wrapped shoe boxes 

that day after church. If you can help, please contact Laurie Mitchell.  

 

Join us for  

Christmas in the Park 
 

Spring Valley Village Park 
1025 Campbell Rd, Houston, TX 77055 
 
Sunday, December 8,  
5:00-7:00 pm 
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Dust off Your Halos – It’s Time for Our Annual 

Angel Tree Christmas Program 

 

SBPC has been participating in the Angel Tree Christmas 
Prison Ministry program for many years, providing  
Christmas gifts for the children of incarcerated parents.  
Every year, our church receives the names of about 20 
children who live in the zip codes around our church.   
 

Through contact with each of the families, we determine items that the children need 
or want.  In addition to two gifts designated from the parent, each child receives a gift 
from SBPC.  Each family also receives a generous food basket.  We will be collecting 

nonperishable kid-friendly foods for these baskets, so watch for collection bins outside 
the church office. For questions about food, please contact Linda Crawford. 
 
 

Tags will be available beginning on Sunday, December 8, before and after worship, and 

also on Wednesday, December 11 at dinner.  Be sure to pick up one or two! 
 
 

Here’s what you do:  select an angel tag (or two).  Purchase the gift (in the $20 price 
range). Wrap the gift, sticking the tag to the front of the package.  Return the gift to the 
church office no later than Sunday, December 15.  
 
 

Please consider being the Angel who delivers these treasures to one of the families in 

the days before Christmas. All of the deliveries should be fairly close to the church.  It 
can be a moving holiday experience to see, and  meet the children we have purchased 
gifts for. If you are interested in delivering, please let Laurie Mitchell know.   
 

 

Bake an Extra Dozen or So Cookies This Season 

As you are baking for family and friends this holiday 

season, please consider baking a few extra cookies or 

other baked goods for the Fellowship ministries’  

seasonal events.  On Sunday, December 8, Fellowship 

will provide cookies and beverages for the choirs  

participating in Christmas in the Park.  Fellowship will 

again provide cookies and baked treats for Christmas 

Eve.  Please let Laurie Mitchell (galamitchell@comcast.net) know if you are willing to help.   
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Do you have hands  for a joyful noise rather than a voice - then Handbells wants 

YOU! Our Handbell Choir rehearsals are after the Sunday Worship service. Please 

see Megan Hogg if you would like to join. Nursery care is provided. 

If you are cleaning out closets and come across gently used toys, such as puzzles, 

blocks, large Legos or other stacking blocks, toys, cars, trucks, animals too large to 

be swallowed, or other manipulative play toys, please donate them in the box at the 

Church office for use in either the Prayground or Free Play Zone (for suppers in the 

Fellowship Hall)! Thank You!! 

PARLOR DESIGN 

The Property Group is looking for a dynamic group 
of people who are willing and able to help give the 
parlor a face lift! If you are interested and it is right 

up your alley, please contact Lisa Merritt at 
fake_momm@yahoo.com or 713-775-0033. 

Helpers are needed for compiling the lovely Sunday 

morning PowerPoint presentations we use in worship! 

Plenty of spots are available, training is provided, and it 

can be done from home, as it is not an overly difficult 

process. Please contact Patty Blome if you have any 

questions or are willing to help out! 

Behind the Scenes... 

Would you like to receive our weekly announcements 
via email every Friday? Sign-up by visiting our Church 

website: www.springbranchpres.org —  
CLICK on “sign up for our Mailing List” 

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Church’s Prayer Chain List? 
 

A Prayer Chain Email is sent to our 
“prayer warriors” when we receive 

word about someone in need.  
Contact the Church Office or Sarah 
Dikeman if you’d like to be added.  

mailto:fake_momm@yahoo.com
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Happy Anniversary! 

Atkinson Faith Ballesteros 10/1 
Nolan Rouse 10/1 
Stephanie Williams 10/1 
Jacquelyn Dillard 10/3 
Jay Holder 10/4 
Joan Belk 10/4 
Stephanie Premer 10/4 
Nicholas "Nick" Ballesteros 10/5 
Catherine Daley 10/6 
Jan Fitts 10/6 
Ravisse Massamba 10/6 
Miguel Carlin 10/7 
Todd Miller 10/9 
Amena Chehade 10/12 
Ludovic Massamba 10/12 
Tristan Lucas Lepera 10/12 
Neal M. Dikeman 10/13 

Robert Deutsch 10/13 
Rachel Wright 10/13 
Renae Oswald 10/14 
Elaine Hall 10/16 
Jessica Albert 10/16 
Kathleen Holder 10/16 
Gertrude Cooksey 10/17 
Caroline Humphrey 10/19 
Megan Hogg 10/21 
Blair Ballard 10/25 
Carlette Boyd 10/28 
Jorida Vakiari 10/29 
Regan Oswald 10/29 
James Humphrey 10/31 
Kelly Lezon 10/31 
Margaret Rouse 10/31 

Ruden and Jorida Vakiari 10/1 
Marc Bik and Nina Rach 10/2 
Matthew and Jessica Albert 10/11 
Colleen Lanan and Phillip Rust 10/25 
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Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

A special THANK YOU to  

everyone that has delivered Hot Meals 

on behalf of SBPC! 

 

Contact Lu Taylor if you are  

interested in delivering meals. 

 

The Presbyterian Women will  

deliver this month. Thanks to all for 

your continued support of this  

important ministry! 


